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                                 Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) 

Agenda and Minutes of the Meeting 

Session (2021-22) 
Date: 24.11.2021 

Agenda: 

 Preparation of AQAR. 

 Preparation of NIRF data submission. 

Minutes of Meeting:  

 Welcome by Dr. Richa Thakur.  

 Dr. Amita Sehgal told, now AQAR is in SSR pattern and is to be filled 

cautiously and timely. 

 The NIRF proposal is to be prepared according to the forms on online portal.   

 Dr. Sushil Chandra Tiwari, Principal gave instructions regarding AQAR. 

 Vote of thanks by Dr. K.L. Rathi.   

Members present: 

                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

S.No.  Members of IQAC 

01 Dr. Amita Sehgal  

02 Dr. Meera Gupta  

03 Dr. Richa Thakur  

04 Dr. Nisreen Hussain  

05 Dr. K.L.Rathi  
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Minutes of the meeting of IQAC convened on 23rd March 2022. 

An important meeting of IQAC was convened on 23rd of March 2022, at 11.00 am. The venue was 

room no 8 (Smart Class). In this meeting the following external and internal members of Internal Quality 

Assurance Cell were present: 

1. Dr. Sushil Chandra Tiwari (Principal) 

2. Dr. Amita Sehgal ( (IQAC Co-coordinator) 

3. Dr. Pradeep Agnihotri (External Expert) 

4. Shri. Vikas Panchakshari (External Expert) 

5. Shri. Kamal Rungta (Industrialist) 

6. Dr.  Mohan Lal Agrawal (Social Worker) 

7. Dr. D. C. Agrawal ( NAAC Coordinator) 

8. Dr. Richa Thakur (Member IQAC) 

9. Dr. Alka Duggal (Member IQAC) 

10. Dr. Nisreen Hussain (Member IQAC) 

11. Dr. K. L. Rathi (Member IQAC) 

12. Ku. Sumedha Banerjee (Student Representative) 

 

At the outset, Dr. Richa Thakur welcomed the guests, and introduced the new member of 

IQAC Shri. Vikas Panchakshari, and thanked him for his co-operation. The meeting started with 

the address by Dr. Amita Sehgal, Coordinator IQAC, who described the journey to NAAC 

evaluation process and the result of the assessment, in which the college obtained B++ grade and 

2.79 CGPA. She enumerated the details and the points obtained in each criterion. She also 

discussed about the points suggested by the NAAC peer team towards improvement. 

 

The plan of implementation of some of the suggestions has been prepared and action is 

being taken accordingly. Dr. Amita Sehgal informed the IQAC members that a Value Added 

Course has been concluded in the department of Dance. The college had submitted AQAR 2020-

21 on 8th of January 2022 and the same has been approved by NAAC on 14th of January 2022.  

 

The college has applied for NIRF ranking. It is a matter of pride that the Department of 

Biotechnology, Government of India has selected the college for the Star College scheme and it is 

the only institution from this state to be granted this prestigious status. 

 

External expert Dr. Pradeep Agnihotri congratulated the college on being conferred with 

B++ grade, and stated that the college should have received a higher grade in comparison to the 

preparations. Still the criteria 1 and criteria 3 should be given more attention in the next cycle. 

The recommendations of peer team should be followed diligently. All faculties should publish at 
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least two research papers every year. Seminars or Webinars should be frequently organized. It is 

highly commendable that this college has submitted its AQAR according to new pattern. 

 

Emphasizing on the fact that this college could not get a better grade despite its 

praiseworthy efforts, external expert Shri. Vikas Panchakshari suggested having a direct contact 

with NAAC, through involvement in its seminar programmes. 

 

Shri Kamal Rungta, member of IQAC suggested that the hostel of the college should be 

renovated and efforts should be made for organizing crash course in English and for additional 

teaching posts in the department of English. Social Worker Shri Mohan LalAgrawal reiterated the 

fact that this college holds a special place in the Durg district, and all necessary resources should 

be arranged for this college. 

 

NAAC in-charge, Dr D. C. Agrawal enumerated the arduous voyage towards NAAC 

evaluation during the difficult COVID times and expressed his elation that the college still 

received an honourable grade. He also pledged to increase the efforts of the college team to 

achieve an A grade in the next cycle by implementing all recommendations of the NAAC peer 

team.  

 

Principal Dr. S. C. Tiwari said in his address that all the members of college staff have 

given their hundred percent during the assessment process. The reason of not getting a higher 

grade was our inability to showcase our achievements impressively. In future the infrastructure 

of the college shall be enhanced. A new Computer Laboratory and renewed efforts for research 

are needed urgently. An IT literacy training programme for office staff shall be organized soon. 

The DBT Star college funds shall be utilized for laboratory equipments and other resources. 

 

In the end, Dr. Richa Thakur, expressed gratefulness towards the members, on behalf of 

the IQAC committee, and the meeting was concluded.   

 

***** 
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